
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 
 September 21, 2015 
  
 7:00 p.m.  
 
 Glencoe Village Hall 
 675 Village Court 
 Glencoe, IL, 60022 
  

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 
accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 
 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
Dale Thomas, Chairman 
Jim Hirsch 
Joe Keefe  
Mitch Melamed 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 
 

2. APPROVAL OF AUGUST 2015 MEETING MINUTES 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 
• AUGUST 2015 SUMMARY REPORT 

 
5.  CLUBHOUSE TASK FORCE UPDATE 

 
6.   OTHER BUSINESS 

 
 7.   ADJOURNMENT 



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 
     August 17, 2015 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  

 
The Golf Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:10 p.m. at the Glencoe 
Golf Club.  The following members were present: 

   
  Dale Thomas, Chairman  
  Jim Hirsch 
  Joe Keefe   
  Ron Schmidt 
   
 Committee members Mitch Melamed and Scott Shore were absent. 
   

2. APPROVAL OF THE 2015 JULY MINUTES 
The July Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved as written.  
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
None.  
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 
• Stella reviewed the July monthly report and financial statement. 
• July had nine days of rain and carts were not allowed on the course 

three days out of the month.  
• The Academy is doing well and continues to exceed budgeted numbers. 
• Sprinkler heads are starting to reach the end of their life span and a plan 

will have to be created to address the issue over the next five years. 
• The extra cost of a tent for one of the course’s larger outings may deter 

them from returning in the future. 
• The issue of lack of proper outing space was discussed along with the 

possibility of erecting a permanent tent. 
• The IJGA event that was held at the course was discussed. 
• Several of the large rain events in July were only hitting Glencoe; calls to 

surrounding courses revealed that their rainfalls were significantly less. 
 

5.         CLUBHOUSE TASK FORCE UPDATE  
• Stella gave a summary report on a recent meeting with the Cook County 

Board President and staff.  Stella informed the committee that it was 
made clear in this meeting that the County believes they should receive 
payment for the use of their land. 

• This meeting clarified the previous understanding that was conveyed to 
the Village by the Cook County Forest Preserve staff. 

• The prior information that has been brought to the CCFPD’s attention 
regarding the investments made by the Village over the years has fallen 
on deaf ears and was not permitted to be discussed. 



• The committee discussed their disappointment with the County’s 
reaction to the efforts and money invested by the Village over the years 
and the lack of open discussions regarding the property. 

• The committee discussed what other options may be available to help in 
the process of negotiating an amended agreement. 

• The next step in the process will be to discuss the existing term sheet 
with the Cook County Forest Preserve staff and then address their reply. 
 

6.   OTHER BUSINESS 
• The driving range was discussed and possible alternatives for turning it 

into a full use range. 
 

7.   ADJOURNMENT 
•  There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was 

adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 



   

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 
               
To:  Golf Advisory Committee 
 
From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 
 
Date:  September 10, 2015 
 
Subject:  August 2015 Monthly Report                
                                       
 
Financial Overview:  Rainfall amounts in Glencoe were much higher than surrounding 
suburbs by over three inches.  The excessive rainfall resulted in the Club issuing over $10,000 
in rain checks. Carts were not allowed on the course five days out of the month due to the wet 
conditions; three of these days were weekend days. Total revenues for the month were 
$315,319 versus the budget of $315,076. 
 
  
  

2015 Actual 
 

 
2014 Actual 

Rounds 5,955         5,925 
Average Rate       $35.68        $36.91 
FYTD Rounds 22,949     24,250 

 
 
Departmental Overview: 
 
Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $212,477 vs. a budget of $218,601.   
 
Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $8,517 vs. a budget of $8,800.  
 
Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $9,424 vs. a budget of $8,500.   
 
Rentals:  Power cart rental revenue was $47,128 vs. a budget of $51,699; pull cart rental 
revenue was $3,072 vs. a budget of $2,900. 
 
Food & Beverage: The restaurant is open with a full menu and the beverage cart is available 
daily; weather permitting. The lease payment of $4,896 was received. 
 
Golf Course:  

• Organic fertilizer was applied to all of the fairways, 28 acres. 
• Renovation of two fairway bunkers took place on holes 10 and 14.  Both of these 

bunkers required a complete renovation as there were no exiting drain pipes beneath 
the sand.  Drainage was located 20 yards away and the connection had to be made by 
trenching and laying new pipe. 

• Removed a 40 foot linden tree that fell over during a wind storm. 
• Hand watering occurred in the middle of the month due to isolated dry spots and low 

humidity. 
• Greens were top dressed once and rolled. 
• In an effort to reduce the use of plant protectants dew was removed from the fairways 

on a daily basis to minimize disease incubation during high heat and high humidity 
periods. This is a time consuming task but it is an environmentally friendly way to 
address the disease pressure and it keeps the course in great condition. 



• Sprinkler heads were replaced in three locations.  The long term goal is to being to 
replace all of the 20 year old sprinkler heads throughout the course as they are all 
reaching their operational expectancies.  As there are 400 sprinkler heads on the 
course, the plan is to replace the high priority heads first then eventually get to the less 
vital areas. 

• Broken irrigation/drainage pipes occurred on holes; 6, 11 and 17.  Repairs were made 
that included digging up the pipe by hand, and regluing pipe together with 
reinforcements to prevent future movement and leaking.  

• Edged all bunkers, fairway sprinklers and yardage plates. 
 

2015 Weather: The high temperature for the month was 92 degrees and the low was 50 
degrees. The average high for the month is 81 degrees and the average low is 62 degrees.  Total 
precipitation was 7 inches against an average of 4.77 inches.   
 
Marketing Notes: 

• An email blast was sent promoting clinics and competitions. 
• Permanent tee time members received a complimentary lunch to thank them for their 

participation in the program. 
• An ad was placed in the Pioneer Press promoting the senior membership program. 
• A business listing is running for the Glencoe Golf Academy in Google places as well as 

Bing business portal.  
• An SEO advertisement using Google Ad Words has been implemented to increase traffic 

to the website. 
• Social media website updates via Twitter and Facebook. 

 
Miscellaneous: 

• The new cart fleet has arrived and has been well received by the golfers.  As part of the 
new agreement the last lease payment on the old fleet will be waived and the first 
payment for the new fleet is not due until May 2016. 

• An enclosure was built on the 10th tee to house the pop machine and the new water 
fountain.   

• A new hydration station was installed on the 10th tee.  This system is capable of filling 
reusable water bottles and can save an average of 10,000 plastic bottles annually.  

• The summer golf camp program ended in August with over 100 participants throughout 
the summer. 

• Several members of the maintenance staff took part in a chainsaw safety class at the 
NIPSTA training center. 

• One of the sewer pumps for the clubhouse had to be replaced.  The existing sewer 
system is antiquated and will have to be fully replaced in the near future. 

• An appreciation lunch was held for all of the Permanent Tee Time members. 
• The Men’s Club Championship took place with 40 participants. 
• The Ladies Club Championship was held which is a two day cumulative event. 
• Loyola Academy girl’s golf team has started the season; Glencoe is their home course. 
• The New Trier Booster Club has started their golf season with Glencoe as their home 

course. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Stella Nanos 
General Manager 
Glencoe Golf Club 
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